OCTOBER 2020 MONTH-END REPORT

September Mileage Report
; Previous Current Daily Miles
YEhics |  Month Mileage Gallons g Average Driven
8209 79,991 81,419 96.308 14.8 48 1,428
8210 11,680 13,884 89.054 24.7 73 2,204
8211 71,676 73,159 111.503 13.3 49 1,483
8212 70,995 ] 73,031 147.491 13.8 68 2,036
TOTALS 60 7,151

Safety Committee

The October Safety Meeting was postponed.

The November Safety Meeting was called to order at 7:00 a.m on Thursday November 5%, 2020.

The committee was updated on the progress of the new part-time officers.

Chief referenced the October Council meeting where the topic of reducing the speed limit on
Chillicothe Road was discussed. Chief explained the current speed limit zones from 422 in
Bainbridge to the Chester Township line. Chief contact ODOT District 12 to determine the proper
course of action. As of Wednesday, 11/4, we are waiting for a return call from Tony Toth of the
traffic division.

The committee was informed of a safety concern involving the elevator at Village Hall. Proposals
being obtained for refurbishing and replacing the elevator / lift.

The committee was updated of the upcoming flooring project at the police department.

Old Business

The committee was advised that the traffic light project was forwarded to Engineer Haibach who is
attempting to secure a grant to offset the cost.

It was reported that the most recent items listed on GovDeals.com sold and payments have been
received by the Fiscal Officer.

New Business

The committee was advised of a statewide public records request from an individual disputing the
legality of CPT training of all law enforcement officers in the State of Ohio from 2007 through 2017.
The individual is claiming that thousands of police officers throughout Ohio do not have valid
credentials and should cease functioning as a peace officer. The South Russell Police Department is
in full compliance with all training requirements and statutory updates and we do not anticipate we
will have any concerns with this current situation.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 a.m.




